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UN Human Rights Council
55th Regular Session – 18 March 2024
Item 4 - ID SR Iran
Ambassador Meirav Eilon Shahar
Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations in Geneva

Thank you, Mr President,
Israel remains alarmed by the human rights situation in Iran especially concerning the situation of ethnic and religious minorities.  

Israel is concerned by the 43% increase in the use of the death penalty in Iran, with over 834 people executed in 2023 alone. Israel condemns the use of the death penalty as a tool of repression, especially towards minorities including Baluchi’s, Bahais and Kurds. 
Israel condemns the persistent persecution, arbitrary arrest and harassment of the Bahai community in Iran. Members of the Bahais have suffered the most egregious forms of human rights violations including executions, persecution, desecration and destruction of cemeteries and hate propaganda campaigns. Israel is also concerned over reports of confiscations of sacred books, as well as identity documents and passports.
Mr President,

During the protests that began after the murder of Masha Amimi in police custody on 16 September 2022, ethnic and religious minorities were targeted and their protests brutally repressed by Iranian security forces. More than half of those killed were from Kurdish and Baluchi populated areas, with children from these two minority groups constituting 63% of recorded child victims.
Mr. Special Rapporteur:
What more can this council do to address the situation ethnic and religious minorities in Iran?
I thank you. 
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